
AUT BRANCH REPORT 

Ahakoa he iti he pounamu
Although it is small it is precious

In October 2022, Rumen Rachev took the position of
chair of the AUT PHA Branch, previously held by
Heather Came. He was supported by the co-
chair Gayle Souter-Brown.  

In regards of changing dynamics within AUT, the AUT
branch have held very few meetings and activities in
the past year.  

The most important event which was held by the
AUT branch was the Critical Te Tiriti Analysis
Workshop, as a fundraiser in June. It was led by
Heather Came and Grant Berghan,as Mereana
Pitman Rangatira Fund initiative. Quite a good
amount was raised for the ones affected by Cyclone
Gabrielle.  

Activities for the branch will hopefully resume more
regularly in the next year.


